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Clarification Announcement 

 

Cape Lambert Resources Limited (ASX: CFE) (Cape Lambert or the 
Company), advises of corrections to its announcement dated 14 August 2019 
entitled “Cape Lambert Directs Focus to the Marampa Iron Ore Project 
Project.”  

Cape Lambert retracts its statement that Gerald Metals obtained the licence 
for the Marampa Project under “questionable circumstances.” Cape Lambert 
has no credible information to suggest that Gerald or its subsidiary SL Mining 
obtained the licence for the Marampa Project under questionable, improper, 
or unlawful circumstances.  

On 3 August 2019, the Government of Sierra Leone announced that it had 
temporarily suspended Gerald’s licence with respect to the Marampa Project. 
As reported in the media, Cape Lambert clarifies that Gerald’s licence never 
was “cancelled” by the Government of Sierra Leone and that Gerald and SL 
Mining continue to hold a valid licence over the Marampa Project. 

The Company’s plans to refocus activities on the Marampa iron ore project 
(Marampa Project) located 90km northeast of Freetown, Sierra Leone, West 
Africa, has not changed. The Company has commenced the application 
process for reissuance of the relevant licences. The Government of Sierra 
Leone owned Pepel port and rail infrastructure remain available to support the 
development of the Marampa Project and export of its product.  

 
Yours faithfully 
Cape Lambert Resources Limited 
 

Tony Sage 
Executive Chairman 


